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SUNDAY SCHEDULE (SUSPENDED UNTIL LABOR DAY) 
9:30 a.m. Church School for all Ages. Child care is provided until 12:15  

10:45 a.m. Morning Worship in the Sanctuary  
~11:15 a.m. Make and Learn for Children in Grades 1-5, 2nd and 4th Sundays 

(Children leave during the second hymn) 
Youth Group for Grades 6 and older, 2nd and 4th Sundays 

Following worship, there is Fellowship in Memorial Hall, provided by volunteers 
 

 
 
SUNDAY, JUNE 7, 2020 —TRINITY SUNDAY 
GRADUATES RECOGNITION 
Sermon by Rev. Dr. Matthew Rasure 
Scriptures: Genesis 1:1-2:4a;  

Psalm 8;   
2 Corinthians 13:11-13;  
Matthew 28:16-20 

 
 
SUNDAY, JUNE 14, 2020 
CHILDREN’s DAY RECOGNITION 
Sermon by Rev. Dr. Matthew Rasure 
Scriptures: Genesis 18:1-15, (21:1-7);  

Psalm 116:1-2, 12-19;  
Matthew 9:35-10:8, (9-23) 

 
SUNDAY, JUNE 21, 2020 
Sermon by Rev. Dr. Matthew Rasure 
Scriptures: Genesis 21:8-21; 

Psalm 86:1-10, 16-17; 
Matthew 10:24-39 

 
SUNDAY, JUNE 28, 2020 
Sermon by Rev. Dr. Matthew Rasure 
Scriptures: Genesis 22:1-14; 

Psalm 13 
Matthew 10:40-42 

 
 



MOMENTS IN HISTORY 
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH, MEDFORD 

Summer Moments 

 

1841 On July 7 a Baptist church was organized, 
and Robert L. Ells was chosen to be Deacon, by 
twelve Medford residents, three men and nine 
women. These were the founders of our church.  
 

1957 In August, the sign was placed on the lawn 
of our church. That same year, the church office 
was moved to the first floor of the Parsonage 
(then at 27 Oakland Street). 
 

1973 “We Look to Jesus” was the theme for our 
Daily Vacation Bible School this year, held from 
June 18 to June 29. 
 
1977 On August 1, Rev. John Perry Ryan was 
welcomed as our Associate Minister of 
Education. 
 

1984 A retirement celebration took place on June 
17, for Pastor Louis Beckwith and Dorothy. 
There were many distinguished guests present. 
After this, the Beckwiths drove off in their 
trailer. However, they had to stop at the rotary 
under Route 93 so that Pastor Beckwith could 
come back to the church and collect his robe and 
baptismal boots.  
 
1991 On August 11 we traveled to Maine for 
“Medford Day at Ocean Park.” This was just part 
of the 150th Anniversary celebration for our 
church. Rev. Beckwith, Pastor Emeritus, brought 
the message at the Temple, assisted by Rev. Jack 
Vars, and Rev. Phillips Henderson. Following 
the church service a summer buffet was served to 
past and present members and friends.  
 
2012 We decided to have a Vacation Bible 
School in July, something we hadn’t done for 
quite a few years, having helped with the one at 
Community Baptist Church instead. 
 
These historical moments are excerpts from the 
monthly articles for the Carillon by our last 
church historian, June Sturgeon. 
 
 

HOW TO CONNECT ELECTRONICALLY 

DURING SUSPENSION OF IN PERSON 

MEETINGS AT FBC MEDFORD 

 

We are meeting in real time 
on ZOOM and FaceBook Live. 
 
The ZOOM and FaceBook links below will work 
for ALL of the Prayer Meetings and Worship 
Meetings. There is now a password for all Zoom 
log ins: 7813963811. 
 
The Prayer Meetings are on Wednesday and 
Friday evenings from 8:00-8:20 p.m. 
 
The Worship service begins at 11:00 a.m. on 
Sundays 
 
+ By telephone, dial 1-929-205-6099, Meeting 
ID: 781-396-3811#, and then # again 
+ By computer/phone/device through the ZOOM 
app, https://zoom.us/j/7813963811 
+ On FaceBook 
Live: www.facebook.com/FirstChurchMedford 
 
If you need help connecting electronically, 
please leave a message at the Church Office at 
781-396-3811 or email Rev Matt at 
minister@firstbaptistchurchmedford.org.  
 
If you are willing and able to help someone else 
set up ZOOM or to access FaceBook, also 
contact Rev. Matt. See videos of previous online 
meetings and all of the latest updates at:  
 
https://www.facebook.com/pg/FirstChurchMedfor
d/posts 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  

FBC UPDATES EMAIL LIST 

 

If you would like to receive the FBC Updates by 
Email, which are currently sent out on 
Wednesdays and Fridays,  please visit 
www.firstbaptistchurchmedford.org 
 
In the third section down you can subscribe to 
the email list and you will receive all future 
communications from the church by email. 
 

 



HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO . . . 

 

4 Maximilian Churchill  23 Jane McElhiney 
5 Carla Cox      25 Chester McElhiney 
6 Tim Barnes      26 Lia Cloney 
   Nathaniel Coste-               Jennifer Overberg 
       Trufant                      Jolene Valdez 
   Jeffrey MacDonald     27 Greg Gake 
8 Charley Curran     28 Bengt Hermanrud  
10 Darlyne Rogers          Muriel Vickey 
11 Alan Rogers Sr.          Andrea West 
12 Ken Tarr         29 Janeen Sencabaugh 
16 Brenda Bennett          30 Mary-Lorraine  
20 Jeannie Chalek                  Booth 
21 Aundraya Chery          Christa Keohan 
22 Earl Ercoline 
 
HAPPY JULY BIRTHDAYS TO . . . 

 

1 Maria Guerriero     20 Agnes Dillon 
3 Jim Mattatall     22 Norma Moser    
4 Betsy Burns           Tricia Voner 
7 Brendan Day                23 Franz Dumond 
9 Anthony Voner            25 Grace MacDonald 
10 Julie Chalek               26 Sylviajean Baumeister 
     Bob MacGilvray        27 Staci Cummings 
12 Judy Haywood           28 Charlene Gibson 
     Nicholas Miller          Steven Juster 
13 Matthew Gake                Nathanael Noel 
14 Diane Tobey              29 Michael Booth 
     Karen Miller              30 Carolyn Biancardi 
     Joshua MacDonald          Pam Churchill 
     Justin Sencabaugh      31 Alan Rogers, Jr. 
15 John Finlayson    
 
HAPPY AUGUST BIRTHDAYS TO . . . 

 

2 Gary Goossen               17 Maria Alessandrini 
4 Anneke Goossen            Jayme Day 
5 Eun Ja Sohn       18 Samantha Stanley 
   Rachael Pettengill-      20 Susan King 
     Rasure       21 Andrew Beckwith 
7 Cathy Tarr         23 Mary Dorman 
8 Deborah Noel           Stephen West 
9 Neika Guerrier       29 Jim Griffin 
11 Stephanie Creamer     30 Neil Churchill 
     David Mattatall          31 Mildred Williams 
13 Brian Dixon 
 

 
 

EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBER FOR 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 

 

In case of an emergency requiring immediate 
assistance from the church or minister, please 
call or text 781-350-4067. This phone number is 
on the church’s answering machine, as well. This 
local Medford number will go direct to Rev. 
Matt’s cellphone or to the phone of whomever is 
on call should he be away. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  

PASTORAL CARE 

 

If you are in need of pastoral care, or know of 
someone who is, or are interested in baptism or 
church membership, please contact Rev. Rasure, 
or to Ruth Kline or Ken Tarr, Co-Chairs of the 
Diaconate. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  

 

PLANTING BOXES IN FRONT OF 34 

OAKLAND STREET 

One of the great blessings of the Pentecost 
Season (celebrated Sunday, May 31 this year) in 
New England is that it also coincides with 
planting season. The two planting boxes on the 
front lawn of the Church Parish House (34 
Oakland Street) are available for volunteers to 
claim. You can plant anything you'd like 
(flowers, herbs, vegetables, etc.) to help to 
beautify our lawn and to share the bounty with 
the neighborhood. If you'd like to volunteer, let 
Rev. Matt know. 
 



SUMMER SCRIPTURE LESSONS 

 

Sunday, July 5, 2020: 
Genesis 24:34-38, 42-49, 58-67; Psalm 45: 
10-17; Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 
 
Sunday, July 12, 2020: 
Genesis 25:19-34; Psalm 119:105-112;  
Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 
 
Sunday, July 19, 2020: 
Genesis 28:10-19a; Psalm 139:1-12, 23-24; 
Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 
 
Sunday, July 26, 2020: 
Genesis 29:15-28; Psalm 105:1-11, 45b; 
Matthew 13:31-33, 44-52 
 
Sunday, August 2, 2020: 
Genesis 32:22-31; Psalm 17:1-7, 15;  
Matthew 14:13-21 
 
Sunday, August 9, 2020: 
Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28; Psalm 105: 1-6,  
16-22, 45b; Matthew 14:22-33 
 
Sunday, August 16, 2020: 
Genesis 45:1-15; Psalm 133;  
Matthew 15: (10-20), 21-28 
 
Sunday, August 23, 2020: 
Exodus 1:8-2:10; Psalm 124; 
Matthew 16:13-20 
 
Sunday, August 30, 2020: 
Exodus 3:1-15; Psalm 105:1-6, 23-26, 45b;  
Matthew 16:21-28 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

UNITED BAPTIST WOMEN OF 

MEDFORD NEWS 

 

We look forward to a restful summer, and hope 
that by the fall, the situation will have improved 
enough that we can experience a “new normal” 
for our United Baptist Women’s activities. At 
this point, we have no idea what that will be, so 
we cannot make concrete plans yet.  
 

We expect that we will be able to have a Board 
meeting, even if with social distancing and 
masks on Wednesday, September 9 at FBC 
Medford, either at 34 Oakland Street where we 
usually meet, or in Memorial Hall to enable 
better more social distancing. We will work on 
plans for our program year.  
 
We would hope to have a fall dinner in October 
with a mission-themed speaker. More on that in 
the September issue of the Carillon.  
                       
All our White Cross and American Baptist 
Women reports have been filed. We mailed the 
10 Birthing Kits to Maryland, from which they 
were sent to the Congo. Betty sent a $200 
donation to International Ministries for mission 
work in Haiti, and submitted what was needed to 
complete the 8 Steps of Giving for American 
Baptist Women of Massachusetts. Thanks to all 
who helped with this in any way.  

 
Enjoy your summer. I hope to see you in the fall! 

 
Bev Mattatall, UBWM President 

= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

 

 
 

If you wish, please pick up a copy of the summer 
edition of The Secret Place, a devotional booklet, 
they are in the Tiny Library, located on the lawn 
of the Church Parish House, 34 Oakland Street. 
These are provided by the Diaconate, free of 
charge. 
 

 

 



 

 
THE RETIREMENT OF DR. NANCY 

CRANDALL, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC 

The First Baptist Church of Medford would like 
to thank Dr. Nancy Crandall for many years of 
faithful and outstanding service since 2006. Dr. 
Crandall brought to our church mastery of the 
organ, and a deep passion for the way scripture 
and music mingle in the service of worship to 
create an experience of beauty and inspiration. 
For her deep commitment to the church and 
enormous contributions to our well-being and 
flourishing, the Director of Music Search 
Committee has offered her the honorary title of 
Organist Emerita. She will always be welcome 
in our church, and, especially, at our organ 
bench. 
  
Dr. Crandall graduated with a degree in organ 
literature and performance from Eastman School 
of Music of the University of Rochester in the 
class of the late Russell Saunders.  She has 
taught music in Kingsway College, Oshawa, 
Ontario, Canada, Greater Boston Academy, 
Stoneham, MA and as a Musical Specialist in the 
public school districts of Lawrence, MA, and 
Worcester, MA.   
 
Dr. Crandall studied Choral Conducting at Royal 
School of Church Music, Croydon, England.; 
Music Analysis and French solfege’ at the 
American Conservatory, 
Fontainebleau, France  (w/ Nadia Boulanger and 
Annette Dieudonné) and Longy School of 
Music, Cambridge, MA; Theory/Analysis 
Lessons with Dr. Arthur Komar, Boston , 
MA;  Choral Directing/Voice Building at 
Lehrgang für Chorleitung und Chorische 
Stimmbildung, (Choral Directing/Voice 
Building) St. Moritz, Switzerland; Education 
Through Movement: Foundation at High/Scope 

Educational Research Foundation; and Vocal 
production at McClosky Institute of Voice, 
Boston, MA; She holds Kodály Level I, II & III 
certificates from Kodály Institute, New England 
Conservatory of Music.  
 
She studied piano and organ under Virginia-
Gene Rittenhouse, Frank Araujo, Barclay 
Wood, George Faxon, Emory Fanning, and 
Russell Saunders. 
  
When safe social distancing protocols permit, 
there will be a retirement celebration for Nancy 
in the future. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC SEARCH 

COMMITTEE 

A search committee was formed to begin looking 
for our next Director of Music. The committee is 
led by Rev. Rasure, and includes the following 
members: Ruth Kline, representing the Music 
Committee, Pat Latham and Darlyne Rogers, 
representing the Diaconate, Bev Mattattall and 
Douglas Rogers, representing the Choir.  
The committee will provide an update when 
there is information to share. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

 
PLEASE CONTINUE TO SAVE  

PULL TABS 

The Board of Missions, Outreach and Social 
Concern (MOSC) continues to collect the pull 
tabs from soda cans and other canned products to 
donate to the Shriners Children’s Transportation 
Fund. Removing the tabs and bringing them to 
church is a small way we can all help.  
 
When you are able to again bring your 
redeemable soda cans and plastic (only—no 
glass, please) bottles to church, please remove 
the pull tabs and place them in the separate 
collection bucket placing the returnables in the 
boxes. Please bring redeemable items only.  
 

 



�
�
 

FROM THE DIACONATE. . . 
 
Observations from our sage local shepherd: 

“Far, far off are the days when we can:  

- Greet our beloved friends with kisses, hugs 

and handshakes, 

- Be together without masks and gloves and 

temperature check-ins, 

- Sing together – the aerosol cloud produced 

by singing spreads up to 20 feet, 

- Eat together or even chat casually while 

lingering in the pews 

- Touch a hymnal or thumb through a pew 

Bible 

- Pass the Communion vessels or the 

offering plate.” 

When we decided, on March 15th, that we 

would become a community that convenes 

virtually, we had no idea how this would turn 

out.   Since that day we have continued to have 

weekly Sunday services; twice weekly prayer 

services; and certain business and committee 

meetings – all with leadership from Reverend 

Matt and all with the grace and effort of the 

FBC Medford community. 

Our virtual Sunday services generally include 

45 households - an estimated 70 souls present.  

Music continues to play a vital role in Sunday 

worship; produced by Reverend Matt and 

provided by the Director and Fellows of our 

Choral Fellows and Scholars program – special 

thanks to Gina, Logan and Erin, Laura and 

Sam. Our services continue to be graced with 

leadership from our affiliate pastors, Greg 

Sakal, Florence King and Rand Peabody; 

Children’s stories – produced by the Frazier-

Booth Family: Kimberly, Mary Lorraine and 

Mike; and from members of the congregation 

acting as responders for the congregants.    

 

 

Our Wednesday & Friday Prayer services 

engage about 20 households – 30 souls; and 

provide an opportunity for more personal 

engagement, reflection and fellowship.   

At the Diaconate meeting, held virtually on 

May 19th, the committee determined that we 

will continue to meet virtually, through Labor 

Day Weekend.  Sunday Worship will continue 

to be celebrated at 11:00 a.m.; Wednesday and 

Friday Prayer services will continue at 8:00 

p.m. on those days.  We are also preparing for a 

“virtual communion” service; details for that 

will be included in an upcoming FBC Update – 

emailed twice weekly – on Wednesdays and 

Saturdays. 

As we move into summer, the Diaconate 

request that you please: 

x attend Worship & Prayer services when 

you can, and pray with us 

x take some time call, write, send cards to 

your friends – at FBC and beyond 

x sing along with the hymns, exercise 

your voice in the privacy of your own 

home 

x go outside, breath in the fresh air and 

enjoy God in nature 

x consider what you might contribute to 

Worship – a prayer, a reading, an audio 

and/or video segment 

x walk in the sunshine – and maybe even 

the rain 

x share your celebrations & concerns 

x ask for assistance if you have a need 

x offer your assistance as your skills & 

your circumstances allow 

x pray 

. . .  and make lemonade! 

Stay Well! 

Ruth Kline, Co-Chair of the Diaconate 



BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 

We will recognize our high school and college 
graduates on Sunday, June 7, during the Zoom 
worship service at 11:00 a.m. and in the breakout 
rooms after worship. We are grateful to 
Kimberly Frazier Booth who will prepare a 
special Children’s Chat and include graduates of 
all ages (kindergarten, elementary and middle 
school too). If you haven’t contacted Kim yet 
with information about your “graduate” yet, 
please do so as soon as you read this, and no 
later than Thursday, June 4. 
 

         
Children’s Day will be celebrated on Sunday, 
June 14, during the Zoom worship service at 
11:00 a.m. Sadly, there won’t be any skits, 
songs, prizes or plants this year. Tricia Voner 
and Karen Miller will prepare a special 
Children’s Chat. They will be reaching out to 
church school families with a special question 
for each child to respond to, and their answers 
will be incorporated into the Chat. 

             
 
Unfortunately, we have decided to postpone our 
in-person Vacation Bible School until next 
summer. We have all the materials we need for 
“Rocky Railway, Jesus Power Pulls Us 
Through,” and will save them for next year! 
 
The Board met on Tuesday, May 26 via Zoom to 
discuss plans and possibilities for our Christian 
Education program going forward. It is not yet 
clear if we will be able to have church school 
classes in person in the fall. More on that in the 
September issue of the Carillon.  
 
The Board decided to offer a Virtual Family 
Game Night sometime in early July. It will be 

via Zoom. We felt that we should wait at least a 
few weeks after school ends before trying this, as 
many kids are “zoomed out.” Jodi, Wendy and 
Barbara will work on that. Look for information 
in the weekly FBC Updates. We will also reach 
out to families individually. 
 
Depending on how it goes, we may offer some 
more virtual activities before Labor Day.  
 
We talked about putting together craft kits, 
possibly including our mostly unused spring 
quarter curriculum, and other items to make 
goody bags with activities for our church school 
children to use this summer. We will let people 
know when those are available.  

Diane Tobey & Tricia Voner, Co-Chairs 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  

 
SYMPATHY TO… 

The family of Carmella (Dolly)Ward who died 
on May 18 after a long battle with cancer. She 
was the wife of Colin Odell Ward for 64 years, 
the mother of Jolene Valdez, Rita Spataro, Philip 
and David Ward, grandmother of seven and 
great-grandmother of one. She will be greatly 
missed in our church family. 
 
The family of Elsie Jacobson who died in May. 
She had attended First Baptist recently and was a 
long-time member of First United Community 
Methodist Church. She had often accompanied 
Lucy Rexroad to early morning Lenten services 
at FBC. 
 

The family of Richard (Dick) Barry who died 
on May 25. He and his late wife Sheila were 
longtime members of Community Baptist 
Church. He was the uncle of Laurie Phillips-
Stanley and her family, and of Howard Phillips 
and his family. Dick was the brother of the late 
George Barry, who attended First Baptist with 
his friend, Shirley Myers. 



FINANCE COMMITTEE NEWS 

Due to the continued shutdown and uncertainty 
of the ability to meet together, we will not be 
having any church fundraising dinners for the 
forseeable future. Hopefully we can resume in 
the fall. 
 
As of the end of May, we have been able to meet 
all expenses and obligations in spite of the loss 
of rental incomes. The increase in automatic 
pledge payments has been a significant help in 
reducing fluctuations in giving. We thank those 
who have chosen this option. 

 

Please mail your pledges and donations to the 
Church Office, 34 Oakland Street, Medford, MA 
02155, Attention: Financial Secretary.  
 
 
We pray that you are staying well and safe—
your needs come first. If we can be of any help, 
please be in contact with me or Rev. Rasure, and 
we will try to help in any way we can. 
 
Tentatively we will schedule the next Finance 
Committee meeting virtually on Monday, June 8 
at 7:30 p.m.  

Fred Drauschke, Co-Chair 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = =  
DONATING TO FBC USING YOUR BANK’s 

AUTOMATIC BILL PAY 

 

It’s simple and it’s free! Even though your pledge 
donations to First Baptist Church aren’t technically 
"bills," you can still set it up to have your bank send 
one-time or recurring gifts to FBC. Here are some 

guidelines to help you get this set up with your 

bank.  

1. Follow the directions on your bank's website to set 
up a new bill or payee 
2. If given a choice, choose to pay a company rather 
than a person. 
3. In the space for "Company Name" enter: First 

Baptist Church. 
4. In the space for "Company Address" enter:  

Attn: Financial Secretary 
34 Oakland Street 

Medford, MA 02155 
5. In the space for "Company Phone Number" enter:  
781.396.3811 

6. In the space for "Account Number" enter your first 
initial and your last name, for example: MRASURE 
7. After you have set up First Baptist Church as a  
biller, it is added to your list of bills or payees and 
you can select it at any time and enter a payment 
amount and a payment date  
8. You will also have the option of setting up 
automatic or recurring payments (this adds greater 
convenience but is not recommended if there is a risk 
of overdrawing from your account) 
 
Bill Pay is usually a free service of your checking 
account, but some banks charge a monthly fee for 
their bill pay service which can be waived depending 
on account balance, etc. 
The church is not charged any fees for receiving a 
donation through your bank’s bill pay service, so 
what you donate is what will appear on your annual 
giving statements. 

-= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 
DINNERS TO GO 

Do you miss the meals from our Church 
Kitchen? Starting on Wednesday, June 10th a 
free, fresh and ready to eat “to-go” meal will be 
available for pick up at the church. We are doing 
this on a trial basis for four Wednesdays (June 
10/17/24 and July 1). Pick up will be at 6:00 
p.m. You can call the church kitchen phone at 
781-396-3821 when you are in the parking lot 
behind the church. Delivery will be through the 
handicap entrance door. We will try to arrange to 
have someone at the door on the lookout. 
To start, on June 10 we will serve meatloaf, 
roasted potatoes, a vegetable and a simple 
dessert. We will announce what will be served 
for the following week in the Wednesday FBC 
Update or when you pick up. 
 
Reservations are required. They must be 

made no later than 6:00 p.m. on Mondays two 

days prior to pick up! Contact Barbara and 
Fred Drauschke with any questions or to make a 
reservation:  
fmdrauschke@comcast.net, 781-662-8978. 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 
The deadline for September issue of the Carillon is 
August 20. Copies are available by e-mail, or first 
class mail. Thanks, Margo McCole, for your help by 
running off the paper copies and making the labels! 






